Minutes Bureau Skype Meeting – 15 Oct 2012
Venue: EAPN Office

Present: Sergio Aires, Kart Mere, Letizia Cesarini Sforza, Peter Kelly 

Appologies: Olivier Marguery, 
Staff Attendance: Fintan Farrell
Chair: Sergio Aires

1) Finalise Nov Exco: There was a round of discussions on how to finalise the Exco draft Agenda and the Induction session. Fintan will adjust the agenda accordingly and then send it to the Bureau members for checking before sending to the Exco.

2) Future of People Experiencing Poverty Meeting: Fintan gave background to developments and outlined the approach he presented to the meeting of National Coordinators the previous Saturday. After discussion the following was agreed. 1) Fintan would send a message to the Commission (Lieve Fransen) on behalf of the Bureau outlining the Bureau’s concerns and stressing the need for a viable solution to be found. 2) Fintan would write to the Commissioner and to Catherine Day to seek meetings to coincide with the next Bureau meeting in Brussels. These letters (especially the one to the Commissioner) can be used to indicate our concern about the PeP but would be more broad than just this concern 3). Fintan to inform EAPN members and ask in the first instance that they make some gentle pressure to their SPC members to help to find a solution. 4) Fintan will remain in constant contact with the Commission and with the Irish Ministry to try to broker a solution  and engage the Bureau as needed. 5) If progress is not forthcoming then the Bureau would be consulted to find a stronger way to follow up our concerns with a view to ensuring a solution before the annual convention or using this event to bring pressure for a solution.  

3) Proposal re cooperation with GDF Suez:  Fintan presented the background and reminded outcome of GA discussion. Bureau expressed concerns regarding the ethical approach of working with the private sector and this company in particular. However they said we should remain open to negotiations with GDF Suez and address our concerns with them.  Fintan with Vincent to redraft proposal and to highlight key questions to be solved. This will be checked with Bureau and ultimately we will try to make a final decision at the Nov Exco.

4) Weight of Voting between EAPN members and EO role:  It was decided that it is very important to split these items and address them separately.  On the question of voting it was agreed that we should present a document to the Exco outlining the current reality and the logic to arrive at the current reality. AS well as highlighting options which have been presented. Then we would appoint an ad hoc group at the Exco to follow this up. All members would have a time to make suggestions and the ad hoc group would try to come with options for decisions at the March Exco meeting.   Regarding the role of EOs. Sergio will help Fintan develop the document that was presented at the EO meeting for to stimulate discussion on this item at the Nov Exco meeting.

5) Learning Forum: The ideas for the Learning Forum were discussed. Fintan to adjust the document in line with the discussion and check the revised document with the Bureau. This will then be discussed with the sub group on membership and development and also with the  wider Exco.

6) Nobel Prize Fund: The Bureau asked that a  letter be sent to the Presidents of the EU Institutions the next day suggesting that the Prize money be used to support organizations fighting poverty, exclusion and discrimination.   

7) Training and Capacity Building TF selection of members: The applications received were discussed and the Bureau agreed the people to be appointed to the Task Force. This is to be ratified at the Exco meeting.

8) AOB: No other Business
